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MINUTES OF SPARKWELL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
Held on 10th July 2018 at Sparkwell Parish Hall

[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Cllrs May, Taylor, Small, Lee, Peacham, Hughes, Milford, Ashley
Dawn Johnson (Clerk)

In attendance: Cllr Hart (DCC), Cllr Keith Baldry (SHDC), Elaine Budd (Wolf Minerals), x2 members of the public

Apologies for Absence:  Cllr Pearson-Bunt, Cllr Blackler (SHDC), PC Dingley

78/18	Police Business
Apologies had been received from PC Dingley but a report had been supplied which the Clerk read out – see attached.

79/18	District Councillors Business 
Apologies had been received from Cllr Blackler but a report had been supplied which the Clerk read out: 
(a) Payments from S106 account have been made to developments in Totnes towards Affordable Housing.
(b) The T18 transition programme at SHDC has now been completed and are operating under the new structure. All of which had the backing of Central Government and awarded funding of £434,000; the total spend was £58,000 under budget.
(c) By 2020 the Budget gap could be £0.6m. Moving staff from both councils has made considerable savings and also released accommodation for letting of about £143,000.  They had reduced running costs by £93,000, salary savings of £2.54m and overall SHDC savings of £2.94m.
(d) £134,000 has been approved for the planning enforcement backlog.
(e) The Charity Lottery has now started.
(f) The Waste contract is nearing conclusion, further details will shortly be made known.
Cllr Baldry congratulated Cllr Lesley Hughes on her appointment.
He gave more detail on the waste contract.  SHDC have never previously contracted this function out, it had all been done inhouse.  West Devon BC however had privatised their waste collection and their contract was coming to an end, so both authorities were now going out for a joint procurement process seeking tenders for refuse and cleaning services. SHDC will make a decision at end of the month as to whether they want to go ahead with outsourcing.  If yes, the decision on the contract will be made in December.
Cllr May asked what savings would be made? Cllr Baldry said that he was interested to see how it is possible for a private contractor to make a profit and savings compared with what it costs SHDC to provide the service.  Cllr Baldry felt that SHDC refuse collections are good, and all on the Council agreed.  If outsourcing happens, then present staff will transfer to new company who will also take over the fleet.
Cllr Lee said that while savings are good, what are the consequences of the savings on the service.  Cllr Baldry replied that nothing had stopped, but that working better and streamlining the service had delivered savings.
Cllr Small said that residents had requested recycling bags by phone but they had not been delivered.   Several Councillors said that they had requested bags online and these had been delivered.   Cllr Baldry stated that they are trying to find an outlet to hold the bags but had not been able to find somewhere for Sparkwell as it did not have a  village shop so the nearest place is Ivybridge.  However the bags should be delivered if requested so he asked Cllr Small to let him have more details if the problem continued.

80/18	County Councillors Business
Cllr Hart reported:
(a) He had attended the meeting at Lee Mill recently and had made the point that there is a please drive slowly sign on the slip road which seemed to be in dispute.  He has since seen the sign but said that it needed cleaning.  
(b) Regarding waste, there were eight district councils in Devon and eight different ways of collecting waste; DCC is responsible for disposal.  They had tried to get neighbouring districts to work together but this had not been successful.   DCC gets rid of a lot of waste to energy plants in Exeter and Plymouth and this is the most efficient method of disposal.   By end of next year they will not be putting anything into the ground; the Tax is too high to put waste in the ground.  North Devon waste will end up going to an Avonmouth plant on lorries as this is the cheapest way of getting rid of it.   
(c) As reported previously, DCC is ticking over quite well.  They had received £83M towards the North Devon link road which was a surprise.  This means they can do one third of the improvements to the North Devon link road.  They are currently working up the scheme and work is due to start in 2020.   
(d) They are getting around to doing more potholes and they are sticking better.   The Head of Highways is presenting an update to Conservative councillors this week.
Cllr Hart welcome Cllr Hughes to her new role.   
Cllr Baldry said that no SHDC waste goes to landfill.  

81/18	Open Forum:
a. Wolf Update – Elaine Budd (EB) handed out a prepared report to the Council (attached).  
	Cllr May stated that at the latest local liaison group meeting they discussed the work for cladding to the plant.  A start date of 9th July was given with the work taking approximately 6 months. However they were now looking at a completion date of April 2019.  EB will check implementation plan but explained that the original project would have taken 5 months however they had had the issue of having to strengthen the roof.  She stated that the Wolf is working as fast as possible to protect the community.  A lot of work has been around contractual guarantees to ensure they do not have the same problems again.   Because of additional strengthening a lot of engineering work has taken place to get to the point of signing a contractual guarantee.   
Cllr May said that for people suffering in the Parish it was difficult to believe that the 2019 date will not move again.   It keeps on moving and there is always another reason for it to be moved.   A definitive date is what is now needed.   EB said she would not publish schedules unless she was confident of the dates.   She understood that the delay wasn’t the best news, but they are trying to keep the community informed.   
Cllr Small said that in the last two days there had been extreme noise from blasting which shook the house and the noise from blasts is not improving.  EB said there was a research project and improvements would be made at the end of the project.   
Cllrs Small, May and Peacham all said it was taking a very long time.   
Cllr Lee said that there weren’t many data points for research.  EB said it is not a simple process but they were pushing the research company.   The research will be complete in August and then report will be delivered and recommendations to operational changes reported to the September Liaison Meeting.  Wolf had been pushing the independent company.
Cllr Peacham said that Wolf could appoint another independent if they weren’t happy.   
He said with regard to the jaw crusher trial, how many were they intending to use?   EB explained that as per her update circulated last week, they were now entering hardened rock now and had to look at using jaw crushers. They had noise modelled x3 different machines and a report has gone to regulators with mitigation measures.  The regulator is happy with this.
They have had to trial on site to get accurate data.   They have noise triggers around the boundaries and as soon as it gets close to the levels they get text messages and will go out and redeploy.   
Cllr Peacham asked that the jaw crushers are not operated in the evenings and on weekends. 
Cllr Taylor said mobile jaw crushers were very noisy and there was no way of mitigating the noise.   EB said this is just a trial.   
Cllr May said there had been a debate early on in the development of the mine that the primary crusher was to be a rotary crusher and not a jaw crusher.  He asked whether the long term intention would be to put a crusher inside the building? He said that we will have to assess the results of the trial.  
Cllr Peacham questioned how are we going to make an assessment of the noise from the trial as he feared there could be smoke and mirrors.
A very full and frank discussion followed and EB stated that she felt that she was not being treated courteously. Cllr May said that the PC had treated her with courtesy but that there are very serious issues and people who are suffering badly from blasting.   She is the representative of Wolf and while the PC wouldn’t be rude they have to talk frankly.   He said that up until Richard Lucas came, they had suffered from bad treatment and unfortunately EB has to carry the burden.  
EB stated that she and Richard Lucas are working very hard and asked how long it would take to build bridges?   Cllr May said that bridges could not be built until the noise levels improved as the parish has been treated shabbily in the past.  It was nothing personal.  EB said she has demonstrated transparency, responsiveness and wants to work together.   
Cllr Lee said she does not have the history but she thinks that EB has been clear and transparent.

Cllr Ashley arrived at 7.35pm

Cllr May said that the jaw crusher is just another example; he said it would be good to tick the box on something being improved before adding one thing after another.   LFN hasn’t been cured and now there is a jaw crusher.   
EB said the mine cannot stop so there will be production challenges on the way while dealing with other issues.   
Cllr Lee asked for proper data and analysis on the jaw crusher and that EB report back with facts and the Parish can then respond.
Cllr Hart asked whether the jaw crusher was already in situ?  EB confirmed that it was and was operating on western side with bales of hay being used as a noise insulator.
With regard to the works currently being carried out, Cllr Lee asked what would happen if this does not solve problem?   EB said there was a Contractor guarantee.   
Cllr May said they have data that shows that people are suffering and research shows that a reduction in levels will help.  EB said that the contractual reduction was at the point of the receptor not just on site.  
EB said that she works very hard and Wolf has done a lot in the community.  Since  Richard Lucas joined, the Councillors have been informed of everything.  Cllr May explained that the problem is that the timescale is slipping and people are suffering along the way.  He again assured EB that it is not personal but she is representing a company there has been issues with.
Modelling data for the jaw crusher is requested and EB will supply once trial is complete.   
Cllr Peacham asked what the need was for the jaw crusher?  He said it was predicted that they would go into hardened rock so why do they need a second crusher?  Did the plant under specify or was it to speed production?  EB will provide an answer. 
Cllr Peacham asked whether it will it be there for the rest of the contract?  EB will find out. 
Cllr Taylor stated that at the beginning of the project, the PC was very supportive of company but in the last 3 to 4 years he personally had changed his opinion.  He had spent his working life in quarries and is horrified that a jaw crusher is to be used.
Cllr May said they were openly very supportive of Wolf from day one, but there have been a lot of issues on the way and it has been awful and that legacy still remains.  


b. Lee Mill traffic.  The Clerk said that she had invited Dave Black of DCC to attend the Parish Meeting but he was not available.  He will however be attending the September meeting.   
Cllr Hughes said that she had attended the public meeting in Lee Mill on the 16th June.   She said that coming out of that meeting there looked to be a commitment to look at a possible roundabout near New Park Road, or perhaps traffic lights, or speed camera alongside the road and checking signage.  
	There is to be another meeting on the 28th September
The Ivybridge traffic report makes reference to Lee Mill, specifically option 2 refers to a Lee Mill slip road.
	Further discussions on this matter will take place in September.   
Cllr Hart left the meeting at 8pm.

82/18	Declarations of Interest
None

EB left the meeting at 8.02pm

83/18	Approval of Minutes	
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th June 2018 were approved by all present and signed by the Chairman.

84/18	Planning 
(a) A revised application had been received by Cllr Taylor on the day of the meeting for an extension to primary school.   It was a new project with a new architect and design.   
Cllr May explained that the reason for the change of plan is that the costs were prohibitive for a block built building so they have gone with timber frame.   It would be an attractive wooden clad building built offsite in a factory with a fixed price and built in the 6 week window of school shut down.   

Cllr Baldry left the meeting at 8.07pm

85/18
A member of the public arrived and apologised for lateness.  Cllr May asked whether she had any comments to make.   She stated that she was concerned about the speed of cars through the village.   Police have said they cannot do anything and the problem is getting worse.  Cllr Small agreed.
There was discussion about possible solutions including speed bumps, however there was an environmental effect and they were noisy for people who lived near them.
This is a problem because Sparkwell is a through road and it was difficult to find an answer.
Cllr Hughes said there might be an opportunity for a community speed watch but there needs to be an enthusiastic person leading it.   This is a problem as people will not volunteer.
Cllr Hughes suggested that the PCSO may be prepared to help and work with the school with the school children doing the speed watch and interviewing the drivers.  This had been done before and was effective.  Perhaps the school and the Scouts might be prepared to get involved.  
Cllr May thanked the member of the public for coming along to raise the issue.
Action – Cllr May will talk to the school.

86/18	Road and Snow Warden 
Cllr Peacham said that the potholes that were reported using the County website have been fixed so it proved that the system works.   
The Salt storage bins were all refilled after the snow, more will come later in the year.  
If there are any gaps where there are no salt bins, then let Cllr Peacham know.   Bins needed to be located where someone will take ownership of it.
The recent chainsaw training, from TAP funding, was successful as they had recently cut down a tree and cleared the road.   

87/18	GDPR 
The Clerk had circulated a new Policy and Privates Notices to be approved.
Approved by all present.

88/18	Chairman’s Business
Cllr May referred to the report from a University student (Minute 73/18(b)).  He had been unable to run this from the memory stick supplied but he will endeavour to sort this out and report at a future meeting.
  
89/18	Correspondence
(a) A Notice from Highways England regarding A38 Deep Lane to Marsh Mills drainage repair and upgrade from 25th July through to 26th October 2018
(b) SHDC are holding drop in sessions to engage on the corporate strategy engagement.  The nearest one for Sparkwell is at the Watermark, Ivybridge on the 19th July between 10am and 1pm.   
	Action – Clerk to put information on the website and Facebook 
(c) Planning enforcement – Hemerdon Farm Cottage
A small outbuilding at the rear of a property that cannot be viewed from the public domain. An investigation was carried out and the assistance of a conservation officer sought before making a decision on this case. Following the involvement of an enforcement officer a UPVC window and door were removed from the building which was  then fitted with wooden replacements. In light of this action by the owner the case has been closed as it is not expedient to take further action.

90/18	Finance
a. The Clerk had obtained a quote for replacing the noticeboard in Venton.   After discussion it was agreed that it is difficult to justify the cost of replacing because who would actually put the notices up and everything was now on the Internet.   Cllr Small said that he would speak to a resident to see whether they could provide a cheaper quote.   In any event we would need to remove the old board. 
	Action – Cllr Small to obtain quote and Clerk to put on Agenda for September
b. Budget Analysis June 2018 
c. [bookmark: _Hlk510342955]Bank Reconciliation June 2018 
d. New SHDC Communities Together Fund – the Clerk had circulated information on the new funding which was replacing the old TAP Fund.   She would ask the Shaugh Prior Clerk to put this on the agenda for the next Cluster meeting as it was clear that funding would only be granted on projects with Parishes working together.

91/18	Payments and Receipts
a. Drakelands Mine Community Fund - £344.93 (Re-issue of cheque)
b. Clerk Salary - £206.02
c. Clerk Expenses - £13.44
d. Payroll4Business - £10

92/18	AOB 
Cllr Peacham asked to talk about the Newnham Park Solar Fund.  He had had informal meetings to push things along but nothing much had happened; there had only been a few views on the website.   There is money available and they need to be proactive and look for projects.  On top of the grants, £100 can be given to an individual nominated by a Parish Councillor who then needs to ensure the money is spent.   He encouraged everyone to take a look at the website for details and said that he was happy to meet with people and fill out the forms. 

93/18	Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on the 11th September 2018 at 7pm at Sparkwell Parish Hall commencing at 7pm.
	
Meeting closed at 8.45pm

This is a true and accurate record of the meeting

Signed ……………………………………………………………….

Name ………………………………………………………………..   Date ………………………………………………………
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SPARKWELL PARISH POLICE CRIME REPORT 
June 2018 

Crimes; 6
1. 3/6 Assault ABH – this is a ‘cared for’ person who assaulted their carer.  Victim did not want to pursue.  Safeguarding in hands with care agency.
2. 12/6 Burglary (not dwelling) – tools stolen from building site at Welbeck Manor.  No suspects/ witnesses/ CCTV/ Forensics – filed.
3. 24/6 Robbery x 2 in Seaton Orchard – this was NOT a random attack – but a targeted one due to persons involved.  Persons were arrested shortly after and interviewed/bailed - CID investigating.  Home office alarm fitted for victim’s safety. Increased patrols in the area.
4. 25/6 Homophobic abuse at Dartmoor Zoo between members of the public.  Currently under investigation by myself.  Victim lives out of Force area so safeguarded. Suspects are school children.
5. 27/6 Common Assault - this is a cared for person who assaulted their carer.  Victim did not want to pursue.  Safeguarding in hands of care agency. (Same persons involved as 1st crime).

Logs of Note;
1. 10TH June a report was received re male driving without insurance, Driving Licence and MOT.  Vehicle was located on private grounds and words of advice issued.
2. 12th June a report was received of a single vehicle RTC and suspicious males seen near the vehicle.  The males were located at The Miners Arms but no links could be made to the vehicle – no one saw the driver of the vehicle that crashed.  Cllr Taylor drove past the scene – there was no damage caused to fencing nearby. LOG 522 12/6/18 refers.




Tamsyn.dingley@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk OR 07595011193


[bookmark: _Hlk516153259]Update for Sparkwell Parish Council
10th July 2018

Blasting – Signature Hole Tests
In addition to the normal blast on Wednesday and Thursday of this week we will be carrying out signature hole test blasts as part of our continuous improvement programme, and to inform the research due to complete in August. It is anticipated that several blast holes will be charged and fired at slow intervals and the resultant vibration waveform will be measured.  This will be carried out in ore, waste and on the JK stage two pit areas which is the closest blasting area to the village.  I will confirm precise times as soon as these are available.  Below is a short description about this process as previously circulated.

Signature Test Blasts – Explanation
Production blasts comprise many blast holes fired at millisecond delay intervals. The delay has two purposes: it reduces the level of ground vibration (which is related to the amount of explosive being initiated at any one moment in time, as well as the distance and the geology), and it increases the amount of fragmentation. 

Normally there are one or two different delay timings used between holes on each row, and then a longer delay timing between the different rows of holes. This allows the rock around the front row of holes to fragment and move slightly before the row behind is initiated, which therefore gives it more space to fracture. Improved fragmentation through the efficient use of the explosives usually results in lower ground vibrations. 

The interaction of the shock waves produced by each blast hole is extremely complex, and at distance from the blast, this is further complicated by the geology through which the shock waves travel.  However, it is often seen that the delay times used in the initiation of the explosives are reflected in the frequency content of the ground vibration recordings.  If a frequency associated with one of the delay times closely matches the natural (resonant) frequency of part of the monitoring location, this can result in increased vibrations and/or human response.  The aim is therefore to avoid the delay times associated with frequencies which give rise to high responses and use the delay times which minimise the impacts.

It is impossible to do this theoretically, so this is where a single-hole signature test blast can help to determine the optimum delay times to use, and just as importantly, which delays should be avoided.

The principle is based on recording the full vibration signal from a single hole of explosives at a specific location (or locations) where vibrations are known to be of concern.   This signal is then used as the “seed” waveform, where the same signal is superimposed on top of itself (representing each of the multiple holes on a blast) but with a certain delay added at the start of the signal.  This model of the vibration produced by the blast at the location where the seed waveform was recorded will give a predicted level of vibration. This can then be repeated for a wide range of delay times, which will highlight the delays which give rise to the highest vibrations (which should be avoided) and those which give rise to the lowest vibrations (which are likely to be the most suitable to choose from).

However, the response to ground vibrations at different locations can vary widely, so the optimum delay time to minimise impact at one location may not be the optimum delay time to minimise impact at another location. If this arises, it is normal to select the delay time which has the least negative impact at all the locations of concern, even if this means the levels of vibration might be slightly higher at a specific location. 

Noise and Vibration Management Plan - Implementation
Innova is now on site and a revised implementation schedule has been finalised.  As previously confirmed, we will be regularly assessing operational progress with Innova to monitor progress against schedule.  In the meantime, the key milestones currently scheduled are as follows:

	Area of Activity
	Activity
	Start
	Finish

	Engineering
	Engineering Submittals – Inspection Test Plan; Work Pack Submittals; Construction Phase Health and Safety Plan; HVAC Submittals; Quality Data Pack
	01/11/2017
	13/09/2018

	
	Detailed Design
	01/11/2017
	13/09/2018

	
	General Structural Architectural Manufacturing and Engineering
	09/03/2018
	13/09/2018

	Procurement
	Fabrication and Delivery
	09/07/2018
	02/04/2019

	Construction
	Construction Preparation - FNTP received; preparation of welfare and laydown areas; mobilise scaffolding contractor; mobilise and setup welfare facilities; geotechnical report for crane locations; final design/procurement/drafting; client release received; mobilise sheeting contractor; mobilise complete 
	09/07/2018
	06/08/2018

	
	Implementation
	09/07/2018
	02/04/2019



Support for Community Spaces and Community Events at Sparkwell
· New tables and chairs have now been delivered to the Hall
· Aggregate has been sourced for repairs to potholes in the rear car park and Wolf has offered to undertake the works; timescales are being identified
· Signage, programme, bollards, hi-vis tabards, tug-o-war rope and a PA system were produced/provided for the Sparkwell Village Summer Fair in addition to the other activities/services arranged
· News templates have been produced for the Hall to enable promotion of events taking place in the village
· A meeting has taken place with the Partner/Investment Team Leader at RCF (Wolf’s largest investor) who manages their Foundation and they have actively encouraged Wolf to make further applications as the nature of the project being identified fits well with their criteria.  It has therefore been suggested that an application could be made for Phase 2 of the Children’s Play Area, being an area for older children

STEM Support Projects
· The storyboard has been finalised for the 360 VR Film ‘from drilling to bagging’ and a filming date is being identified
· A first draft artist’s impression of the area based on the restoration plan has now arrived and being reviewed
· Web site re-development and associated materials ongoing
· Wolf has signed the Armed Forces Covenant

Elaine Budd, Community Relations Manager


image1.jpeg
Devon & Cornwall Police

Building safer communities together





image2.png
@ WOLF




